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An organization for older adults who want to stay confidently 
in their homes and connected to their community. 



SPRYE carefully monitors revenue and expenses. Volunteers help defray the costs of delivering programs and services 
to our members. Annual donations increased 36% thanks to the generosity of our supporters. Grants from charitable 
foundations also increased. Program costs declined by 17% due to pandemic restrictions on in-person gatherings. 
Administrative expense increased with the addition of a part-time assistant to support the Executive Director; better 
workflow has improved member service.

DEAR FRIENDS,

As we entered our 10th Anniversary year in 2021, it became apparent that COVID-19 would remain with us 
on some scale for the foreseeable future. Just as assuredly, SPRYE would remain open and provide essential 
services to our members.

Securing vaccines for all members was the first priority of the year. SPRYE identified local vaccination providers, 
scheduled appointments, and provided the necessary transportation. A vaccine policy was formally adopted by 
the Board. As members became vaccinated and COVID cases declined, SPRYE was able to resume in-person 
events during the latter six months. Diligently following NYS health protocols, SPRYE safely hosted outdoor 
picnics, an Oktoberfest, our 10th Anniversary Masked Ball Celebration, and our Holiday gathering. Even 
Hurricane Ida couldn’t keep us from rescheduling our fall member picnic at Rye Town Park!

SPRYE was strongly committed to developing our TotalAccessNOW program. This venture offers technical one-
on-one training and assistance with devices so our members will always stay connected to their friends, family, 
doctors, and communities, regardless of COVID restrictions. The additional value to members was their increased 
ability to participate in SPRYE’s robust on-line programming. This benefit will expand well into the future.

SPRYE will continue to adjust its programs and services to provide reassuring assistance and connectivity to 
older adults. SPRYE wants to reach even more within our communities to enrich their lives. With this in mind, 
the Board of SPRYE formally adopted plans to lower its minimum age level for membership in 2022 to 55 
years-of-age so more can benefit from our diverse platform of offerings and social engagement. Look for our 
new membership options on our website: www.sprye.org.

As you read through this report, take pride in knowing YOU made a difference! Your ongoing support means 
our members and their families have peace of mind, no matter what the uncertainty, knowing SPRYE is just a 
phone call away.

Thank you.

FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2020 - JUNE 30, 2021 

Note: SPRYE Financial Reporting is on a fiscal year basis covering July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021.

Lauren S. Miscimarra	
President

Marie Johnson
Executive Director

 �Admin Expense  
$76,031

 �Program Expense 
$60,297

 ��Fundraising Expense  
$25,583

 �Donations  
$90,004

 ��Events  
$30,330

 �Grants 
$18,398

 �Membership Dues  
$17,935

 �Interest Income 
$512

REVENUE EXPENSES

19%

12%

12%

57%

<1%

16%

47%

37%



SPRYE 2021 — A YEAR IN REVIEW
Serving Harrison, Port Chester, Rye and Rye Brook Since 2011

The many services and programs SPRYE provided in 2021 reflect the essential work 
accomplished while adhering to fluctuating pandemic restrictions. During these 
extraordinary times, dedicated volunteers, partners, and board members continued to 
support our members in three key areas:

#1. SPRYE NEVER STOPPED DELIVERING
•	� In 2021, volunteers provided our members with 630 roundtrip 

rides to essential appointments and errands, driving 5,055 miles. 

•	� The Executive Director made 24 home visits and provided  
26 referrals for professional services, and a total of 26 errands 
helped members who were confined to their homes.

•	 Thanksgiving Day meals delivered (22 members).

•	 Irish soda bread delivered on St. Patrick’s Day to all members.

#2. SPRYE KEPT OUR MEMBERS CONNECTED
•	� Staying connected in their community is critical to older 

adults and was an ongoing challenge during this pandemic. 
SPRYE successfully launched its exciting new initiative  
Total Access Now in the Spring to provide one-on-one 
tech assistance and deliver smart devices to qualifying 
candidates. A total of 38 older adults learned how to better 
navigate their iPads, iPhones, laptops, and answering and fax machines. 

•	� Online and Zoom programs included 45 weekly Book Club gatherings,  
10 monthly Current Events meetings, and 24 Gentle Chair Yoga Classes.

#3. SPRYE RETURNED TO IN-PERSON PROGRAMS
When restrictions lifted in the Summer and Fall, SPRYE was at the ready with  
in-person programs to bring old and new friends together. Members and friends  
 of SPRYE eagerly gathered for the following:

•	 June picnic in Rye Brook (40 people) 
•	 Weekly Gentle Chair Yoga classes (24 classes) 
•	 “Cruise to Nowhere” on L.I. Sound (8 adventurers) 
•	 September picnic dinner at Rye Town Park with music (40 people) 
•	 Oktoberfest lunch with Oompah band at Crawford Mansion (42 people) 
•	 SPRYE’s 10th Anniversary Masked Benefit at the Apawamis Club (122 people) 
•	 Community Theatre at Hidden Falls (50 theatre-lovers)  
•	 Holiday luncheon at Shenorock Shore Club (54 people)

�These events were possible because of your continuing support. 
Thank you.

THANK YOU TO OUR 
AMAZING VOLUNTEERS!

Sally Adler
Hannah Adler
Marie Berlingo
Jean Betz
Vicki Breslin
Barbara Brunner
Siegfried Brunner
Eva Burpee
Ellen Cacciapaglia
Tom Cahill
Kathy Carley-Spanier
Harry Cohen
Shane Cunningham
Kathy Cusano
Bill Cusano
Frederick de Barros 
Denise DeSimone
Joan Feinstein
Harvey Geller
Nancy Haneman
Gordon Hargraves III
Paul Hicks
Harry Hogueland
Katie Lawrence
Mike Lent
Laura Linehan
Cynthia MacKay
Connie Macleod
Bruce Macleod
Pamela McGuire
Jane Mickatavage
Dale Mintz
Lauren Miscimarra
Mike Niss
Barbara Quinn
Kahleen Rozowsky
Linda Ritacco
Bob Samuels
Arthur Stampleman
Susan Storms
Tish Stuebe
Barb Tankel
Larry Tankel
Michele Thomas
Carl Valentine
Martine Wax
Wendy Weinreb
Tom Wynne



FRIENDS OF SPRYE FOR  
CALENDAR YEAR 2021*

$5,000+
Ms. Meg Cameron and  
	 Mr. James Glickenhaus
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Dunn
Agatha Durland Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Friedman
Ms. Linda Heilman and Mr. L.T. Lilliston
Fanny & Svante Knistrom Foundation
The Michael J. Marks Foundation
Mrs. Katherine Moore
Milton Tenenbaum  
	 Charitable Foundation

$1000-$4,999
Anonymous
Mrs. Priscilla Blum
Mrs. Barbara Brunner
Mrs. Ellen Cacciapaglia
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Carvin
Ms. Kathy Casey
Church of the Resurrection
Mrs. Fiona Dogan
John and Jennifer Eckerson  
	 Family Foundation
Ms. Dolores Eyler and Mr. Van Siler
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Feinstein
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Garland
Greenwich Hospital
Mr. and Mrs. George Grossman
Mrs. Nancy Haneman
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Hargraves
Mr. Andrew Heath
Mr. and Mrs. Duncan Hennes
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hicks
Houlihan Lawrence
Ms. Rebecca Kahlenberg
Mrs. Pam Kindler
Mr. and Mrs. Jules Kroll
Dr. Cynthia MacKay and  
	 Mr. Arthur Stampleman
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Macleod
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Meyers
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Miscimarra
Mr. Thomas Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Owen D. Nee, Jr.
Mr. Daniel O’Day
Osborn Home Care
Mr. James Reddoch
Mrs. Margaret Reilly and  
	 Mr. Joseph Antalec
Mrs. Cornelia Robinson

Rye Free Reading Room
Rye Interfaith Housing Corporation
Rye Presbyterian Church
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Samberg
Mrs. Robert Stern
Ms. Tish Stuebe
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Thomas 
Waterstone of Westchester
Westchester Family Care, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Wiener

$500-$999
Mr. and Mrs. James Alban-Davies
Mrs. Virginia Benzak
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Brown
Mr. Eric Buesing
Mrs. Lynn Callagy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carlson
Carpet Trends
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Cohen
Hon. Josh Cohn
Ms. Angela Cozzi
Mr. Harry Fleisch
Mr. and Mrs. David Florence
Glassman & Brown LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Svend Hansen
Ms. Barbara Howard and  
	 Mr. Jim Gadsden
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Jacoby
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kavanagh
Keane & Beane, P.C.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ketchum
Mr. Robert Laughlin
Ms. Laura Linehan
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene McGuire
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Mickatavage
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Mintz
Ms. Tamara Mitchel and Mr. Daniel Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Moynihan
Mr. and Mrs. David Muccia
Ms. Emilie Murphy and  
	 Mr. Byron Nimocks
Pawling Holdings LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Rogowsky
Julia B Fee Sotheby’s Realty
Rye Ford-Subaru
Mr. and Mrs. Howard G. Seitz
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Taylor
Ms. Judy Tenney
Mr. Werner Tietjen
Visiting Angels
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Weinreb
Mr. and Mrs. Gil Weinstein
White Plains Hospital
Women’s Club of Rye
Mr. and Mrs. John Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wynne

$250-$499
Dr. and Mrs. Allen Avrutin
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Baine
Mr. and Mrs. James Buckley
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Burdick
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Cummings
Mr. and Mrs. William Cusano
Mr. and Mrs. Dylan Distasio

Ms. Margaret Duncan
Ms. Deborah Faust and  
	 Mr. David Bacchioni
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Flood
Mr. Robert Freeland
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Galin
Mrs. Frances Ginsberg
Ms. Marianna Glennon
Graham Funeral Home
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hall
Ms. Robin Henschel
Hospice of Westchester
Mr. and Mrs. Sol Hurwitz
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Jovanovich
Mr. Stewart Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Klein
Mr. Patrick Koechlin
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Kurtz
Ms. Cynthia Kuster
Ms. Paige Lavengood
Ms. Katie Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lee
Ms. Mariela Leech
Mrs. Pat Levine
Mr. and Mrs. Herb Lobl
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mecca
Mrs. Peggyann Munnick
Mrs. Vivian Patarino
Mr. and Mrs. Sassoon Peress
Mr. Joe Petrelli
Ms. Mary Petrelli
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Reese
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Ressa
Mr. Peter Rolland
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Schwartz
Ms. Kathryn Strom
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sykes
Mr. and Mrs. Erwin Van der Voort
Ms. Sarah Young

$100-$249
A&S Fine Foods
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Allison
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Althoff
Ms. Marie Altmeyer
Ms. Rosanne Anderson
At Home in Greenwich
Ms. Sue Autry
Ms. Mary Barbero
Ms. Nancy Barr
Ms. Jeanne Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Ben Meir
Ms. Jean Betz
Mr. and Mrs. David Biddle
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bieber
Ms. Barbara Blazer and Mr. Alan Adler
Ms. Katie Brown and Mr. William Gedale
Mr. and Mrs. Siegfried Brunner
Ms. Ann Burger
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Canning
Mrs. Caroll Claps
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Clark
Ms. Vicki Cohn
Ms. Donna Cribari
Mr. and Mrs. Shane Cunningham
Mrs. Marjorie Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Dodge
Mrs. Wendy Dolce



Ms. Lisa Dominici
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Donahue
Ms. Patricia Dooley
Ms. Bonnie Downing
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Dunnan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Elliot
Ms. Ninfa Fiocco
Laura and Richard Flahive
Mrs. Norma Foege
Ms. Margie French
Ms. Paula Gamache and  
	 Mr. Serge Nivelle
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Gambee
Ms. Emily Gilman
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Goldie
Mr. Davidson Gordon
Ms. Eva Grzelak 
Hightower Westchester
Mr. and Mrs. Hollis Hart
Trustee David Heiser
Lisa and David Hellerstein
Mr. and Mrs. John Hiensch
Mr. Joel Hoffman
Ms. Debbie Honig
Insight Partners
Mrs. Gloria Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Kelsey
Mr. and Mrs. Oran Kirkpatrick
Ms. Phoebe Klein
Kneaded Bread
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Knowles
Mrs. Jean Marie LaSorsa
Hon. and Mrs. George Latimer
Dr. Robert Latkany
Mrs. Marjorie Leffler
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lent
Mrs. Sue Lobel
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas LoCastro
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald MacKenzie
Dr. Louis Maggio
Mrs. Mary Anne Massey
Mrs. Carolyn Mauritz
Sen. Shelley Mayer
Mrs. Constance McGillicuddy
McGraw Foundation
Ms. Marie Misisco
Ms. Susie Morison
Mrs. Angela Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Murphy
Ms. Patricia O’Callaghan
Ms. Kim O’Connor and  
	 Mr. Benjamin Stacks
Mrs. Sarah O’Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. Tim O’Neill
Mr. and Mrs. Leland Paton
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Pearson
Isobel Perry
Ms. Lori Pitta
Mr. Scott Moore
Privatus Care Solutions, Inc.
Mrs. Barbara Quinn
Woodrow Jewelers
Mr. and Mrs. C.P. Ralli
Mr. and Mrs. Hunter Reisner
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rheingold
Ms. Linda Ritacco
Mr. Richard Runes
Rye Beach Pharmacy

Salesforce.com, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Sarch
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Sarnoff
Mr. and Mrs. Maurio Sax
Mrs. Carol Sellon
Mr. and Mrs. Shelly Snyder
Mrs. Ann Spaeth
Ms. Katherine Sperling
Drs. Sheryl and Jerry Statman
Mrs. Gisele Stern
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
The Rye Record
Ms. Nancy Thevenet
Mr. Richard Tietjen
Mr. and Mrs. Peter To
Mr. and Mrs. Robert van der Wateren
Ms. Betti Weimersheimer and  
	 Mr. Anthony Forma
Mr. Frank Woo
Ms. Mary Wood-Anderson
Ms. Catherine Wynkoop

UP TO $99
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Adler
Mrs. Eileen Annis
Ms. Dolores Anselmo
Mr. Thomas Battle
Ms. Marie Berlingo
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Birdsall
Mr. John Blumenthal
Mr. and Mrs.Thomas Cahill
Ms. Beverly Carolan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cohen
Ms. Margaret Collins
Mr. and Mrs. John Cunningham
Dr. and Mrs. Ed Drescher
Mr. and Mrs. Coby Ellingwood
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ensign
Ms. Janice Florence
Ms. Ruth Greer
Mrs. Joanna Gustin
Ms. Betsy Healy
Mr. and Mrs. John Hofstetter
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Immediato
Ms. Marie Johnson
Ms. Julie Kattan
Lee Katz, PhD
Ms. Donna Kowalski
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Kraut
Ms. Ann Edmonds and  
	 Mr. William Langham
Ms. Peggeann Larywon
Mr. Bill Lawyer
Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Lefkowitz
Mrs. Elaine Lerner
Mr. Thomas Maloney
Ms. Claire Manto
Ms. Jeanne McAndrew
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen McCabe
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Melnychuk
Mrs. Mary Morrissey
Ms. Lauren Nauser
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Newitter
Mr. Michael Niss
Ms. Beverly Penberthy
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Praid
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sasse
Ms. Regina Scaringella

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Seaver
Ms. Saundra Selinka
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Shulman
Mrs. Mary Silk
Mrs. Florence Sniado
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Steed
Ms. Rita Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. John Stockton
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Swimmer
Ms. Barbra Tankel
Mrs. Martha Thompson
Ms. Gillian Tracy
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Weinman
Ms. Young Ae Yoon

In Memory of Sal Casino	
	 Mr. and Mrs. Henry Birdsall

In Memory of Ed Herbster	
	 Mr. Thomas Battle
	 Ms. Beverly Carolan
	 Ms. Janice Florence
	 Mr. Stewart Kahn
	 Donna Kowalski
	 Dr. Cynthia MacKay and  
		  Mr. Arthur Stampleman

In Memory of Thomas LaSorsa	
	 Mrs. Jean Marie LaSorsa

In Memory of Winnie Petrelli	
	 Ms. Rosanne Anderson
	 Ms. Vicki Cohn
	 Ms. Margaret Duncan
	 Ms. Jeanne McAndrew
	 Ms. Marie Misisco
	 Ms. Mary Petrelli
	 Ms. Kathryn Strom

In Memory of Gail Rothenberg	
	 Ms. Debbie Honig

In Memory of Wendy A. Rolland	
	 Mr. Peter Rolland

In Memory of Otto Tony Spaeth	
	 Ms. Barbra Tankel

In Memory of Jack Thompson	
	 Mrs. Martha Thompson

In Honor of Barbara Brunner	
	 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Meyers

In Honor of Nancy Haneman	
	 Mr. and Mrs. Michael Allison
	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cohen
	 Lee Katz, PhD
	 Mr. and Mrs. Jules Kroll

In Honor of Marie Johnson	
	 Ms. Lisa Dominici

In Honor of Dale Mintz	
	 Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Sarch

In Honor of Isobel Perry	
	 Lisa and David Hellerstein

Gifts In Kind	
	 Aurora; R&M Woodrow Jewelers

* �Every effort has been made to assure the accuracy of donor names. If a name has been misspelled, 
omitted, or listed improperly, please accept our deepest apologies and contact us at 914-481-5706.



Board of Directors 2021-22

Lauren Miscimarra 
President

Dan O’Day 
Chair, Executive Committee

Dale Mintz 
Vice President

Maria Hargraves 
Secretary

Hilary Garland 
Treasurer

James Alban-Davies
Ellen Cacciapaglia
Meg Cameron 
Ron Cohen
Dolores Eyler
Richard Flahive
Svend Hansen
Peter Rolland
Kathy Carley-Spanier
Tom Wynne
Sarah Young

Advisory Council

Co-Chairs
Barbara Brunner
Joan Feinstein

Nancy Haneman
Paul Hicks
Lee Katz
Isobel Perry
Tom Saunders
Arthur Stampleman
Wendy Weinreb
Gil Weinstein

Marie Johnson 
Executive Director

Kathy Barefoot  
Exec. Administrative Assistant

Sprye is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit organization

Follow Us Social Media 
Facebook: SPRYE 
Instagram: SPRYE_NY

914.481.5706
director@sprye.org
www.sprye.org

PO Box 748
Rye, NY 10580

55 South Main Street, 3rd Floor
Port Chester, NY 10573

Serving Harrison, Port Chester, Rye and Rye Brook Since 2011

SPRYE welcomes gifts  

of stock and distributions 

from IRAs and  

donor-advised funds. 

Please remember SPRYE 

in your estate planning.


